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The Asia Pacific - Hyojeong CheonBo Special Great Works was successfully held at the Phnom Penh 

Headquarters in Cambodia on November 2-3. 

 

Dr. Kim In Cheon, President of HJ CheonBo Asia Pacific Branch, presided over the event, with Rev. San 

Chenda, Vice President of FFWPU - Cambodia, serving as MC. The first day began with an opening 

ceremony and welcome remarks, followed by Chanyang sessions, special lectures, a Cheonshimwon 

overnight prayer meeting, and determination prayer. Through education, chanyang, and prayer devotion, 

participants experienced spiritual renewal while reflecting on the will of Heavenly Parent and True 

Parents. 

 

 

① Heavenly Asia Pacific YFWP Vice President Tang Kimsruy ② Heavenly Asia Pacific UPF Vice 

President Saito Hajime ③ Chanyang session 

 

On the second day, Rev. Chamroeun Sophal, President of FFWPU - Cambodia, delivered a representative 

report, followed by a video commemorating the 1000th Cheonshimwon overnight prayer meeting. The 



 

 

program continued with a Chanyang session, a special Tree of All Things candle inheritance ceremony, 

cultural performances, and concluded with a closing ceremony. 

 

 
 

This event provided participants with an opportunity for spiritual renewal and reflection, serving as a 

significant time to make new determinations in alignment with the will of Heavenly Parent and True 

Parents. It also strengthened community bonds and growth, while fostering commitments for the victory 

of the entrance ceremony at Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum in 2025. 

 

Dr. Kim In Cheon and local leaders prayed earnestly that through this Hyojeong CheonBo Special Great 

Works, the Asia Pacific region would take its first steps toward realizing the ideal of Cheon Il Guk in 

unity with Heavenly Parent and True Mother. 

 

Following this event, the Asia Pacific Hyojeong CheonBo Special Great Works were held in the Solomon 

Islands on November 9-10 and in Melbourne on November 15-16, providing important opportunities to 

strengthen the faith of Blessed Families and members and reaffirm their missions. 

 

 

 

 


